
Page 1 of 2 
 

NICC Minutes 

March 5, 2017 
 

The NICC Monthly Membership meeting was called to order by President Leon Gorsch at 6:02p.m. with 

37 members present. 
 

         List of Officers, Directors, & Committee Chairs: 
President: Leon Gorsch Quartermaster: Don Johnson 

Governor: Arnie Bailey Webmaster: Linda Stimart 

Secretary: Barb Johnson Advertising: Susie Coleman Phillips 

Treasurer: Doug Billups NCM Ambassador: Louise Gorsch 

Social Director: Heather Lamping Historian: Nancy Bailey & Carolyn Samuelson 

Membership: Tauna Billups Public Relations: Ken Starzyk 

Parliamentarian: Doris Hicks Parade Director: Dennis Mathews 

Sergeant-at-Arms: Gene Stimart Sunshine Club Chair: Doris Hicks 

Editor: Doug Phillips  
 

Introduction of Guest:  Carol Mayer, and Mark Terry. Our newest members George and Susie 

Chamberlain have 7 Corvette’s. 

Opening Comments:  Leon spoke of his and Louise’s trip Florida. Warning light on car, got fixed with (1) 

day left on the cars warranty.  

Minutes: 

Leon asked for a motion to review, object and approve the minutes from January 29th club meeting. 

Motion was made, seconded and approved. 

Board Meeting Recap – went over 45th Anniversary, which Heather will speak about. Miracle Mile Barb 

Jackson has fliers on this. This is on the same day as our 1st parade, Young at Heart May 27th. And we 

spoke of the 41st annual Corvette Show & G.E. Part Swap, in Joliet on April 30th. (Indoors) 

 

Introduction of Officers, Directors, and Chairs; call for reports: 

President - Leon Gorsch   

Governor - Arnie Bailey –   Is Back!!! Arnie thanked everyone for cards and calls. Much appreciated. He 

also thanked Nancy for all her help. Convention is coming up in August. There will not be any plant 

tours. There are Day Passes. Check website for more information. Information is always changing. 

Everyone should always keep up to date your email and home addresses with NICC. 

Secretary - Barb Johnson - No report 

Treasurer - Doug Billups – went over the budget report.  

Social Director - Heather Lamping - Reminded everyone of Wine Tasting coming up this Saturday, March 

11th at the home of Gene and Karin Alfor’s. April 29th Perryville Road clean-up .May 6th Spring Run and 

start of the parade season. August 12th is Cruise Night in Freeport. Heather is looking for members for 

help for our 45th Anniversary planning. Need date, venue and help…   We are always looking for host for 

mini runs. 

Membership - Tauna Billups – The latest roster will be sent out shortly. We have new members this 

evening so needs to be update again. If you need brochure or business cards let Tauna know, she has 

them. 

Parliamentarian - Doris Hicks – No report 

Sergeant-at-arms - Gene Stimart - Absent 
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Historian - Nancy Bailey & Carolyn Samuelson - No report 

Editor - Doug Phillips – Would like to start a new column in the paper about our cars. Let everyone 

know how/why you purchased the Corvette.  Send pictures also. Also anything you would like put in by 

Friday but Wednesday is much better. 

Parade Director - Dennis Mathews – Thanked everyone for attending last year’s parades. There were 90 

cars total at all parades. Our 1st is Young at Heart May 27. Meet at 8:00am parades starts 9:00 am. Visit 

our website for more information.  

Also Donna and Dennis have planned “Lap around the Lake” (Michigan) 8 couples, six couples have said 

they are going, so 2 open… July 17 thru July 21st. the Mathews will have a meeting in April to go over the 

details.  

Quartermaster - Don Johnson – Fen Hicks purchased a Blue Hat for $17.00 and sweatshirt for $28.00 at 

our new supplier, Embroid This. You can purchase or take in purchased items and he will embroid our 

emblem on it.   

NCM Ambassador - Louise Gorsch- Absent 

Webmaster - Linda Stimart - Absent 

Advertising - Susie Coleman Phillips – new sponsor   Vito’s – don’t forget to use our sponsors after our 

runs. They may keep being a sponsor if we visit them. 

Public Relations - Ken Starzyk -  May 20th at Antique Mall in South Beloit, July 16th H>H> Gregg, August 

19th Farm & Fleet. (All Chevy’s) 

Sunshine Club Chair - Doris Hicks – call or email with anything you need to be sent out. 

Old Business:  

None.  

New Business: 

Wine Tasting Party – see above 

Perryville Road Cleanup April 29 – lunch after 

Spring Run May 6th. – Signup sheet went around to tables. 

New Cars – Bob Rogers picked his new 2017 White Grand Sport in Bowling Green.  

Collection of Fines:  $3.00 was collected 

Raffles:          1st winner – Mark Terry – Hat & flashlight 

                        2nd winner – Susie Chamberlain - Picture 
 

Membership drawing:  Craig Meiter not present, April $20.00  
 

Next club meeting:  April 2nd 

6 pm social hour, 7 pm meeting 
 

Respectfully submitted 

Barb Johnson 

 


